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Dear Parents/Carers, 
Child Care Provision During School Closure 

Your child has been initially granted a childcare place at Kirkstall St Stephen’s Church of England Primary school. This has been given in line with government guidance, during national school closure. This is new for us all and has happened at such a speed and although we have managed to put together an initial plan, we will be reviewing this regularly as we work out how to best operate a childcare provision. We fully expect that our initial plans may need to change as will the national picture.  

It is important that it is understood that childcare provision is not a school replacement. Your child will not be taught the national curriculum or receive ‘lessons’ as they would usually in school.   School uniform does have to be worn. 

We are working hard to put arrangements in place to accommodate the government’s request that schools offer a childcare provision. However, it must be recognised that this is going to be dependent on staff capacity. With this in mind, it is essential that the following safe practice is adhered to so we can operate in these difficult times:

· A responsible adult must bring your child to St Stephen’s school main office for their agreed days of childcare, at the agreed time. Children must not arrive on their own.  This is in case a last minute full closure of childcare provision has occurred and cannot take place that day. 

· Parents must provide a contact number/s that is contactable at any time. If your work does not allow for your own phone number to be used during work hours, an additional name and contact must be provided.  

· In case of an emergency or an instance where it is deemed that your child should not stay in the childcare provision for the remainder of the agreed day, parents will be contacted immediately. Therefore, parents must have arrangements already in place for their child to be collected. 

· If you, your child or anyone in your household displays symptoms of Coronavirus, you must self-isolate for 14 days and your child will not be able to attend during this period.

· Children in Year 5 and above are permitted to walk home alone although only with written parent consent. Any permissions granted for children to walk home alone from school, before the school closure are no longer applicable. Forms must be completed.  Please ask a member of staff for a form and ensure you complete one before leaving your child in the childcare provision. 

It may be that because of severely restricted staff capacity we may only be able to open the school to a limited number of pupils; in line with current government advice priority will be given to NHS staff. These decisions might only be able to be made at the last possible minute; which is why it is important that a responsible adult brings the pupil to school at the normal school opening time of 8.55am.
The government has made clear that for everyone’s safety where children are able to stay at home they should do so. The local authority has reiterated to schools that childcare during school closure is not an entitlement, even for those eligible.  Schools can only provide care for eligible children if they have the staffing capacity to safely operate. 

For the children of key workers, childcare places are given to allow parents to fulfil their work pattern only. Where a parent remains at home, the guidance is clear that these children should remain at home.  

For children with additional needs, including those with an EHCP and/or those that require additional staffing for safety reasons, childcare may not be able to be provided if the school does not have the staffing capacity to ensure safe child care provision. 

If a parent is making unreasonable demands or has unreasonable expectations of school during this period childcare may not be able to be provided and the offer of a place will be withdrawn.
Please also note, that the Before and After School Club is no longer in operation for the duration of this school closure programme; it is important that you take note of the school opening hours – 8.55am  – 3.30pm and make every effort to adhere to these timings and follow the guidelines stated above in case we do not have appropriate staffing to safely open the school for key workers and vulnerable pupils.
All of us at St Stephen’s believe in ‘doing our bit’ and as such the staff have shown amazing commitment and willingness to contribute, despite having their own families and children at home. It is with this in mind that we must all respect the practices outlined so that we can continue to provide childcare for those who are also contributing in critical working roles. 

Yours sincerely

Mr S Viles

Head Teacher
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  This school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the wellbeing of all children, and expects our staff and volunteers to share this commitment.”
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